
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summary 
Section 50.4.1.E of the Subdivision Regulations establishes the review procedures for a Preliminary Plan 
application and states that:  

“the Board must schedule a public hearing to begin within 120 days after the date the 
Director accepts an application. The Director may postpone the public hearing by up to 30 
days once without Board approval. The Director or applicant may request one or more 
extensions beyond the original 30 days with Board approval. The Board must notice the 
public hearing and indicate the new hearing date on the Board’s agenda. An application that 
was filled before February 13, 2017 is not subject to the subsection.”  

 
Preliminary Plan Application No. 120180290 was accepted on August 6, 2018, which established a Planning 
Board date no later than December 4, 2018.  A 30-day extension request was approved by the Director, which 
establish a Planning Board date no later than January 3, 2019.  In a letter dated December 12, 2018, the 
Applicant has requested an extension for additional time to obtain approval letters from the applicable 
regulatory agencies and submit final plans. The letter requests a new Planning Board hearing date no later than 
February 7, 2019, which coincides with the corresponding Site Plan and Site Plan Amendment applications. 
 
Staff recommends approval of the extension request. 
 
Attachment:  Extension request form 

 

New Hampshire Ave. Restaurant Redevelopment: Preliminary Plan No. 120180260, 
Regulatory Review Extension Request No. 1 
   

Jonathan Casey, Senior Planner, Area 3, Jonathan.Casey@montgomeryplanning.org, (301) 495-2162 

Sandra Pereira, Supervisor, Area 3, Sandra.Pereira@montgomeryplanning.org,  (301) 495-2186 

Richard Weaver, Chief, Area 3, Richard.Weaver@montgomeryplanning.org, (301) 495-4544 

 

 

Preliminary Plan No. 120180260, New Hampshire 
Ave. Restaurant Redevelopment: Request to extend 
the regulatory review period for Preliminary Plan No. 
120180260 until 2/7/2019:  Application to create one 
lot for an eating and drinking establishment (Burger 
King) with a drive thru, located on the southwest 
corner of New Hampshire Ave. and Cloverly Street, 
0.77 acres, Neighborhood Retail Zone, 1997 Cloverly 
Master Plan. 

 

Description 

Staff Report Date: 12/12/18 

 

 

MONTGOMERY COUNTY PLANNING DEPARTMENT 
THE MARYLAND-NATIONAL CAPITAL PARK AND PLANNING COMMISSION 
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Consent 
Item No.:       
Date: 12/20/18 

Applicant:  Potomac Foods Group & Safeway Inc. 
Submittal Date:  August 6, 2018 
Review Basis:  Chapter 50 
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